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Parks & Recreation Advisory Commission

MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, January 21, 2020 - 7:00PM

Korte Recreation Center
CALL TO ORDER
· Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm

ROLL CALL – Denise Berlotti, Garry Klaus, Brooke Lipe, John Cozair, Erin Mignin
GUESTS

APPROVAL OF September 17, 2019 MEETING MINUTES 
· Motion to approve minutes was made and approved. Minutes will be sent to city hall for record.

REQUESTS OF COMMISSION MEMBERS 
DEPARTMENT UPDATES: 
· Silver Lake Pavilions have been officially named as Roland Harris Pavilion & Gerry Beaird Pavilion

· City Council approved amending the ordinance to allow stand-up paddleboards on Silver Lake between IL 143 & Interstate 70

· Two new fulltime employees have been hired! Kody Welch as the Front Desk Mgr. & Hillary Held as the Fitness & Well-being Mgr.

· It is likely that fees will increase; particularly for services like swim lessons, playground, etc.

· In-ground hydrants will likely be installed on the Square from funds raised at Flugel-Fest

· No response from the tree-stump art-carver for the tree in Silver Lake Park – in addition a tree fell at the Square

· No update on the Senior Center

· Approximately 300 SilverSneaker & Renew Active memberships have been processed

· Director Rosen shared his 5-year capital plan that was presented to the city council

· City is looking at a city-wide software upgrade to Tyler

OLD BUSINESS 
· Update on KRC pool slide’s steps
· Finished prior to the Christmas break and has been a welcomed sight 

· Owl Prowl Dates

· September 10 @ 6:30PM

· October 8 @ 5:30PM
NEW BUSINESS

· 2020 Madison County PEP potential project
· All agreed to use the grant to finalize Daley Discovery Playground

· Naming of pond at Rinderer Park – all agreed that this would be worthy of naming rights and will make a formal recommendation at the next meeting
· Minimum wage tactics – Director Rosen shared some ideas related to shortening staff hours; hours of operation and replacing concession workers with vending machines. Garry suggested bidding out concession operations so that there is no disruption of services and avoid the frustration of vending machines not operating correctly. This will be taken under consideration for probably 2021.
With no further business to discuss, a motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 8:00pm.

Next meeting is Tuesday, March 17, 2020

Minutes prepared by Erin Mignin
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